WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 6th November 2007 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Acting Chairman Jim Biggin; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Membership Maureen Biggin; Terry Darch; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; John Thackray (part only)
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton; 
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 4th September were approved. 
4. Matters Arising
4.1. Subsequent to the meeting we had been asked by Stanpit and Mudeford RA to object to the new pitch requirements for gypsies. We had done this along the lines of a note drafted for us by Stanpit and Mudeford RA

4.2. CBC had stated that in general terms they always try to collect Council Tax on empty properties subject to practical and legal restraints

5. Treasurer’s Report: the bank balance stood at £3202

6. Membership Secretary: membership had passed the 1900 mark and total monies collected now stood at £1942. Two collectors had not yet reported but were being chased. Five roads currently stood at 30% or less efficiency comprising £20 in subscriptions. They are all in Jumpers and reflect the changing nature of that ward where large houses are being converted to flats and an increasing number of properties are being leased on short term leases.
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the proposed MBT at Hurn remains the most important item. DCC have now commissioned a full review of their waste strategy and we can claim some credit for that.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: normal management functions continue. There is a survey going on related to people’s usage of the hill.
9. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report
10. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee: nothing to report
11. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: the committee is totally absorbed trying to form a constitution. They did organise a litter-pick.

12. Planning Issues: 15 Hurn Way application has been withdrawn after we initiated local objections; 7,9 and 11 Cross Way has been refused by CBC and has gone to appeal; 7 & 8 Old Barn Close has been approved; John Thackray asked us to object to the building of a garage with combined summer house at 52 Canberra Road
13. Autumn Newsletter 2007: the Autumn Newsletter was not distributed because of the Post Office industrial action. They have sent us a credit note to set against 2008 distribution
14. Newsletters 2008: it was resolved that the General Secretary should organise distribution
15. Proposed Change of Responsibilities: the note issued by the General Secretary was discussed and it was resolved that a new split of responsibilities as between the Chairman and the General Secretary would be advisable and acceptable. No existing member of the committee wished to take on either task and it was further resolved that the General Secretary should approach outside people including the current collectors

16. The Mayor’s Charity 2007: it was resolved that we should contribute £30

17. The meeting closed at 8.50 pm. Next committee meeting is on Tuesday 4th December 
